Finance and Labor Relations Committee

Regular Meeting

Thursday, February 4, 2016 6:00 p.m.
City Hall, 31 S. Madison Street, Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to order and roll call.  Upon forming a quorum, Chair Jim Brooks called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.  Members present: Alderperson Jim Brooks and Rick Cole.  Alderperson Josh Manring was absent.  Others present: Mayor Sandy Decker, City Administrator/Finance Director Ian Rigg, City Clerk/Treasurer Judy Walton, Community Development Director Jason Sergeant, and Roger Berg.
2. Approval of Agenda.  Cole made a motion, seconded by Brooks to approve the agenda.  Motion approved 2-0.
3. Approval of Minutes.  Cole made a motion, seconded by Brooks to waive the reading of the minutes of the January 7, 2016, regular meeting and to approve them as printed.  Motion approved 2-0.
4. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed.

A. Roger Berg, representing Dysis II Group, stated they have gotten current on their TIF payments that were due to the city and they would like to talk about the city’s grant from the state at the March Finance and Labor Relations Committee meeting.

5. Bills.  Cole made a motion, seconded by Brooks to accept the City and Water & Light bills as presented in the amount of $4,010,829.32.  Motion approved 2-0 on a roll call vote.
6. Unfinished Business.  None
7. New Business
A. Decker distributed a contract from FEH Architect for the library expansion.  She explained that bids are not required for architectural work.  The Library Board did do a RFP for the preliminary work and FEH was low bid.  She asked FLR if they thought a RFP should be done to show due diligence.  There was concern that any new architect would want to re-do all the preliminary work which would add to the cost.  Since FEH is already familiar with the project, has done a number of Wisconsin libraries, and there was a level of diligence done initially, the Committee did not recommend a RFP.
B. Brooks made a motion, seconded by Cole to Recommend to Common Council disallowance of claim by Julia Culles.  Motion approved 2-0.
C. Rigg reported that EMS is making great strides.  There are 3 new EMT’s, they have had 3 “second outs” and did not need mutual aid, and they are looking to make changes to the office to make it more inviting.  We have received 53 applications for the Customer Service Clerk position, the deadline is February 12th.  Invoices to developers for Windmill Ridge and Westfield Meadows have been sent.  Josh Manring, Jason Sergeant, and he will be attending the Ehlers Conference.  TID 8 is doing very well and could close early in 4-5 years.
D. Brooks made a motion, seconded by Cole, to convene in closed session pursuant to Sec. under section 19.85 (1) (e) of the Wisconsin statutes to discuss two separate matters, one of which will be to deliberate and/or discuss specific obligations that are due the city where discussion in open session would negatively impact the city's competitive or bargaining position and the other of which will be to deliberate and/or discuss specific obligations that are due the city, which might entail discussion regarding obtaining public property, where discussion in open session would negatively impact the city's competitive or bargaining position.  The committee will then reconvene in open session.  Motion approved 2-0 on a roll call vote at 6:56 p.m.
There was a 5 minute break at 8:05 p.m.  No action was taken in closed session and the committee reconvened in open session at 8:37 p.m.

8. Meeting Reminder.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for March 3, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.

9. Adjournment.  With a motion by Cole, seconded by Brooks, the meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m.
Judy Walton, City Clerk/Treasurer
These minutes are not official until approved by the Finance and Labor Relations Committee at their next regular meeting.
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